
City of Williamsburg 

Regular Council Meeting 

August 9, 2010 

6:00 p.m. 

 

The Williamsburg City Council met in Regular Session on august 9, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Williamsburg City Hall. 
 
 
 
Councilmembers Present:    Richard Foley 

       J.L. Hamblin 

       Erica Harris 

       Chet Riley 

       Mary Ann Stanfill 

       Laurel West 

 

Others Present:     Teresa Black, City Clerk; 

       Greta Price, Attorney; HDR Quest  

       Engineers; Nannie Hays, Alvin Sharpe,  

       Tourism Director and Whitley  

       Republican 

 

Mayor Harrison declared a quorum present and called the meeting to order. 

 

I. Approval of July 12, 2010 Regular Council meeting 

 

A motion by Councilmember Riley and seconded by Councilmember Stanfill to 
approve the July 12, 2010 Regular Council meeting Minutes.  All Voting aye, with 
Councilmember Hamblin abstaining. 

 
II. Floor Business 

 

None Discussed 

 
III. HDR Quest 

 
A motion by Councilmember Foley and seconded by Councilmember Hamblin to 
move forward with the smoke testing of the sanitary sewer system consistent with the 
HDR proposal as presented to council.  This activity is part of the agreed order 
requirements from the Ky Division of Water.  All voting aye, motion carried. 
 
A motion by Councilmember Stanfill and seconded by Councilmember Riley to 
approve the mayor to submit an application to the Kentucky Infrastructure Authority 
for a Clean Water State Revolving Fund Loan to design and construct the Ball Park 
Pump Station/Force Main Project.  All voting aye, motion carried. 



 
IV. First reading of an Ordinance establishing the City of Williamsburg Property 

Tax Rate for the Year 2010 

 
Mrs. Greta Price, City Attorney read the first reading of an Ordinance establishing the 
City of Williamsburg Property Tax Rate for the Year 2010. 
Be it ordained by the City Council of the City of Williamsburg, Kentucky that the 
2010 tax rate for Real Property shall be .2500 cents per $100 dollar valuation, 
Personal Property including automobiles shall be .3585 cents per $100 dollar 
valuation. 
Any city Property taxes unpaid as of January 1, 2011 shall be assessed a penalty of 
Ten (10) Percent, as well as interest at the rate of six (6) percent until paid. 
Second Reading will be at the September 13, 2010 Regular Council Meeting 

 
V. Approval of Interlocal Agreement between Whitley County, City of 

Williamsburg and the City of Corbin, 911 NCIC Agreement 

 
A motion by Councilmember Foley and seconded by Councilmember Hamblin to 
approve an Interlocal Agreement between Whitley County, City of Williamsburg and 
the City of Corbin for the purpose of establishing management control of the Whitley 
County 911 Dispatch Center, the information obtained through the Law Information 
Network of Kentucky (LINK), the National Crime Information Center (NCIC) and 
the National Law Enforcement Telecommunications System (NLETS).  All voting 
aye, motion carried. 

 
VI. Council Comments 

 
Councilmember West 

-would like to see a welcome sign “Home of Kentucky splash Water Park.”  Main 
Street Manager, Nannie Hays, stated that the Whitley County Extension Office is 
trying to get a grant for a welcome sign.  Councilmember West also stated that it 
would be nice to have a sign along with the “Home of Roy M. Chappell, Tuskegee 
Airman” a sign saying “Home of Patricia Neal.” 
 
Councilmember Foley 

-heard that the PSC is raising the Electric rates and it could be a substantial increase 
-stated that the railroad crossing in town is rough going across and needs to be 
repaired 
-stated that the state has repaired the bump on at the interstate bridge 
-stated people are not taking down yard sale signs. 
 
Councilmember Riley 

-stated that the Hurricane Hollow Road in front of Long John Silver’s need to be 
patched 
 
 



Councilmember Harris 

-stated she had a list of sidewalks that needed to be replaced 
-asked about the two burnt houses on 10th Street 
 
Councilmember Stanfill 

-asked if the old Buhl’s water building was going to be torn down.  Mayor stated that 
the Fire Department is waiting on the Fire Report from the insurance company. 
-stated that the guardrail on Brush Arbor looks really good and the maintenance 
department has been working really hard. 

 
VII. Adjournment 

 
There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Councilmember 
Stanfill and seconded by Councilmember West.  All voting aye, motion carried. 
 
 
 
 
____________________________ 
Roddy Harrison, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST 
 
 
___________________________ 
Teresa Black, City Clerk 


